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Chris Hargraves

Planning Policy Team

Gloucester City Council

The Docks

Gloucester

GL1 2EQ 


18 September 2006

Dear Mr Hargraves

GLOUCESTER CITY COUNCIL: CENTRAL AREA ACTION PLAN, PREFERRED OPTONS DRAFT

Thank you for asking the Home Builders Federation to comment on the above, the HBF has considered the document and makes the following comments.

Evidence Base

It is important to note that Government is placing increased emphasis on Housing Market Assessments.  The HBF is concerned that until this work is complete the present policy is not founded on a robust and credible evidence base.

Dwelling Mix

The HBF objects to Policy CA4, it is considered that the AAP should not attempt to influence dwelling type.  Market led provision is based on carefully researched criteria and developers do not base decisions lightly.  It is therefore inappropriate to dictate dwelling mix without proper consideration of the specific requirements within the locality of a development site.  Such a strategy will only result in unsuitable and inappropriate provision and may result in slowing down the rate of provision or some sites not coming forward as uneconomic requirements are placed on them.  

Dwelling Provision 

We welcome the renewal and restructuring of areas using an element of new build.  However, the policy should not be prescriptive in terms of the amount of new dwellings which are to be provided as this may compromise the sites ability to deliver high densities which is advocated by emerging national policy PPS3.

Planning Obligations

The HBF is concerned that some of the requirements within the AAP are not consistent with Circular 05/05 paragraph B5 outlining the five planning obligations tests.  Planning obligations must only be sought where they meet all five tests.

New development must only be required to contribute to provision required to meet the genuine need it creates and must not be expected to contribute to any existing shortfall.  This is a fundamental requirement.

I hope you find these comments useful.  

Yours sincerely

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

